
 
 

  

Christmas Newsletter - December 2023  

________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Christmas and the festive period is here again! 

This special season which means different things 

to different people. 
 

The true spirit of Christmas comes from a story 

that has been told for thousands of years, a 

story of peace and goodwill, light in the darkness 

and looking forward to hope.  The spirit of 

Christmas is most easily experienced through the 

eyes of a child with an open view of the world.  

As we get older, this ideal is expressed in other 

good ways; concerns for others, gifts, 

celebrations and sometimes worries.  This ideal 

can be overshadowed by concerns and worries of 

ordinary life, not to mention the wider world.   

 

Our children love this time of year. They look 

forward to coming together for school events 

and spending time with their families over the 

festive break.  This calendar year has been filled 

with success, including amazing results, academic 

achievements and extended school activities.  

These are showcased later in the newsletter.   

 

As we end this calendar year, the school is 

potentially entering into a new and exciting phase 

in it’s history by joining together in a 

collaboration with Highfields, Springdale and 

Warstones schools.  The Lykos Trust will give our 

children, staff and parents greater opportunities 

through professional development, shared venues 

including the use of the amazing facilities at 

Highfields and collaboration with likeminded, 

successful schools.   

We should look forward to an exciting 2024 

where Together Everyone Achieves More.    

 

 

Friday 22nd December 
Final reminder – children finish at 1 pm on Friday 

but can be collected anytime between 1 pm and 

1.30 pm.  All children should be collected by 

1.30 pm at the latest.  Polite reminder that 

there will be no ACES after school provision on 

Friday. This will return on Tuesday 9th January. 

 

And now getting ready 
for January 2024:- 
Back to School: 
Monday 8th January will be an inset training day 

for staff.  No children should attend on this day.  

Staff will be preparing the curriculum for the 

Spring Term.   

 

Spring Term 2024 

Tuesday 9th January – Thursday 21st March  
Staff Training Days:  Monday 8th January 

    Friday 22nd March 

Half Term: 12th – 16th February 

Easter Holiday: Mon 25th March – Fri 5th April 

 

Summer Term 2024 

Monday 8th April – Friday 19th July 
Half Term 27th May – 31st May 

May Bank holidays:  Monday 6th May 

Staff Training Days:  Monday 22nd July 
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PE Kits (Reminder that Reception 

PE kit procedures change in 

January) 
When children return in January, Reception will 

come to school wearing their PE kit on Thursdays 

for their PE sessions.  This means it will no longer 

be left in school.   

All other year groups will continue to come in 

their PE kits.  We have been really impressed 

this year with how smart the children look on 

their PE days.  Please continue to support us with 

this for the rest of the year. 

 

Uniform 
Please remember that children are not allowed to 

wear jewellery in school, other than a watch and 

stud earrings. Nail varnish is not allowed in 

school. 

If you are buying new shoes over the holiday 

period, can I please remind you that shoes 

with high heels are not allowed and only flat 

black shoes are allowed to be worn.  Don’t 

forget to name items of clothing. 

 

All branded uniform can be purchased from 

Ron Flowers Sports, Queen Street, 

Wolverhampton – full details on our website.   

Milk Money  
Milk money is available to be paid online at any 

time during the Christmas holiday.  Milk will be 

ordered on 8th January (for anyone who has paid) 

ready for when children return on 9th January.  

You do not need to pay for any child who is under 

5 years old on 8th January or if you are eligible 

for income based free school meals.  If you are 

unsure, please contact the school office. 

You will find the milk payment on the 

schoolcomms app. 

Please do not pay for children who are entitled 

to free milk. 

Junior Fruit Money  
Junior fruit can also be paid for online during the 

Christmas holiday.  This payment will cover the 

cost until Easter and can be found on the 

schoolcomms app. 

 

Help with food 
Emergency help is available from the Council to help 

feed your family this Christmas, here is the link to 

see how the council can provide emergency support 

with food www.wolverhampton.gov.uk/costofliving 

Click here for more information.  

 

House Point Update 
Congratulations to Pankhurst House – Winners 

for this half term! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Now all that remains is to wish you all a 
very Merry Christmas and a happy, healthy 
and prosperous New Year.  I look forward 
to seeing all children return refreshed and 
ready for a new school term on Tuesday 9h 
January. 
 
 
 
 
 
     

 

 

 

 

 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjEyMTMuNjgxMjQ3NTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwOi8vd3d3LndvbHZlcmhhbXB0b24uZ292LnVrL2Nvc3RvZmxpdmluZz91dG1fbWVkaXVtPWVtYWlsJnV0bV9zb3VyY2U9Z292ZGVsaXZlcnkifQ.UesOdDQ_MCuUDg4oMm8Xd8cy7jYldqjI42Q8kATUTF0%2Fs%2F528211127%2Fbr%2F150281847307-l&data=05%7C01%7Cspringvaleprimary.groupemail%40wolverhampton.gov.uk%7C93394ebf4d0546a5cafc08dadd0caa9e%7C07ebc6c370744387a625b9d918ba4a97%7C0%7C0%7C638065343905720650%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4bxvwnyY30zHo2X1r75lqvA1UQ1BNcUTx2tHOLlNdn8%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjEyMTMuNjgxMjQ3NTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL2Nsb3Vkdy5zaGFyZXBvaW50LmNvbS9lUG9zdC9CdWxsZXRpbi9Eb24lMjd0JTIwZ28lMjBodW5ncnklMjB0aGlzJTIwZmVzdGl2ZSUyMHBlcmlvZC5kb2N4P2Q9dzlhMDQ1ZTcwZmRkNTQxNGY4ZjJiMDlkMDMxNmE1ZmYwJnV0bV9tZWRpdW09ZW1haWwmdXRtX3NvdXJjZT1nb3ZkZWxpdmVyeSJ9.B3ehXiB0uJxlOvOhe0cXbuKN8m9U23wZaUlIHksUZxA%2Fs%2F528211127%2Fbr%2F150281847307-l&data=05%7C01%7Cspringvaleprimary.groupemail%40wolverhampton.gov.uk%7C93394ebf4d0546a5cafc08dadd0caa9e%7C07ebc6c370744387a625b9d918ba4a97%7C0%7C0%7C638065343905720650%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=7D3CYA%2FDnBAyVVx1hy4QinfFrkev6zC4lsv4DYOUk3s%3D&reserved=0
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